
Ohio Spring Rendezvous 

It is with a heavy heart that I announce that the 2020 Spring Rendezvous has been canceled.  

This was a very difficult decision.   After talking to Commander Hunt, listening to the feedback 

he had received from the network office, and looking at alternative dates, the decision was 

made to cancel.  With the current situation we are in, the safety of all our FCF members (young 

and old) is paramount.  Proverbs 3:5 “Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your 

own understanding.”  While I don’t understand everything going on today, I know that I can 

trust in the Lord 100%.  He is the Rock we can stand on. 

 

This year there will be one combined Fall Trace.  All four regions will come together at 

Heartland on Oct. 2nd – 4th.   We will welcome new members, visitors, and have a great 

weekend of fun and fellowship.  Keep watching the Ohio website for details this fall.  I look 

forward to seeing everyone in October. 

 

I want to have the FCF Scout selection at Pow Wow this year.  Please encourage your young 

bucks to complete the application and get them to me.  This is a great opportunity for a young 

man to not only show, but also learn leadership traits. 

 

Please continue to pray for our country, state and local communities as we battle this pandemic 

together.  Also remember those who are infected and the doctors and nurses working on the 

front lines. 

 

In “His” Service 

Bill (Black Wolf) Black 

 


